
We hope you have had a relaxing March Break.  Now 

that COVID restrictions have been eased we want to 

remind you about the important health measures 

that continue at HWDSB.  As the Board of Trustees 

extension for masking remains until April 1st, please 

remember that all school staff  are front line workers 

who have worked hard to keep your children safe 

over the past two years. We ask that you be kind, re-

spectful and compassionate during this period of 

change. As we ease slowly into more normal condi-

tions, our focus will be to support school cultures and 

student well-being. Good hand hygiene, respiratory 

etiquette and cleaning of spaces and shared items  

will continue. If you require information regarding 

mask exemptions please visit the HWDSB website.  

Forms will also be found on  our website. 

 

UPCOMING DATES: 

 School Council: on TEAMS                                

Mar 30th  @ 4:30 pm                           

Shelter in Place Drill:                     

April 4 

International Day of Pink: 

April 13th 

Bunny Ears Day:                                  

April 14th   

Good Friday: (no school)                            

April 15th 

Easter Monday: (no school)    

April 18th  

Earth Day:  Wear Green                                

April 22nd 

Lockdown Drill:   

April 28th 

Sports Day: Wear a jersey or sports gear: 

April 29th 

Bell Times 

 

Supervision 

starts: 8:30am  

Entry Bell: 8:45 am 

Period 1: 8:45 am  

Period 2: 9:45 am 

Nutrition Break #1: 10:25 am 

Period 3: 11:05 am 

Period 4: 11:55 am 

Nutrition Break #2: 12:45 pm 

Period 5: 1:25 pm 

Period 6: 2: 25 pm 

Dismissal Bell: 3:05 pm 

Supervision ends: 3:20 pm  

P a r k i n g  A r o u n d  t h e  S c h o o l  

We continue to have parents parking in the bus loading zones and other areas where signage indicates no 

parking, not only delaying the buses but also creating very unsafe situations for everyone. When staff have 

approached these vehicles they are met with disrespectful behaviour.   This behaviour is inappropriate and 

unfair to staff as they are trying to keep everyone safe.  We also have our neighbours upset as vehicles are 

not only blocking driveways , but are now parked in those driveways and parents are refusing to leave 

when neighbours come home and try to access their own driveway.  This behaviour is not the positive ex-

ample we are trying to model for our students as we are building new relationships in our community.  We 

understand that the parking situation is not ideal but we must be kind and continue to work together to 

keep everyone safe. 
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Here at Viola Desmond Elementary School, we want to ensure our students form a love of reading and be-
come independent readers. A huge part of this is making sure reading is also done at home. Reading at 
home does not have to be a chore that everyone dreads.  Starting right in JK, reading at home is crucial to 
a child's reading development. Reading aloud together is so important for your child(ren) and doesn't have 
to be seen as homework but quality time spent together creating important reading routines. Make sure 
to include a variety of books and topics and be consistent and patient....READING IS HARD. By reading 10 
minutes everyday with your child(ren) the better readers they will become. Reading doesn't just have to 
be books. It can be reading on the internet, in magazines, signs around the neighborhood etc.   

Some tips are: 

• Look at the pictures. Go through the book and point to objects in the pictures and talk about them. 
Building their oral vocabulary will benefit them while reading.  

• Adults reading to children shows children that reading is important and enjoyable. It will stimulate 
their imagination and expand their understanding of the world around them.  

• Children who can read independently still benefit from reading aloud together.  
• Make reading at home fun. Schedule a time of the day that is dedicated to reading; such as before 

bed.  Don't worry if you miss a day, just read to your child as often as possible.  
• Re-reading the same book multiple days in a row isn't a bad thing. Children will hear the fluency of how 

a story sounds and can practice it each night.  
• Point to words or letters that they know. 
• Talk about the stories you are reading. 

• Point to the words as you read so that young readers make the connection between oral and written 
language.  

• Re-tell the story after you are done...talk about the characters and plot. 

Reading with your child      

March/April 2022  

Personal Devices at School   Viola Desmond Spirit Wear 

We are having issues of 

inappropriate usage with 

students using their own 

personal devices.  We un-

derstand that as parents 

you may want your child 

to carry a device for safe-

ty to and from school, 

however, if the inappro-

priate usage continues 

personal devices will 

need to be stored in a 

safe location in the office 

during instructional time.  

Lastly, the school is not 

responsible for lost, sto-

len or damaged personal 

devices.  If students  

bring these devices, they 

are responsible for them. 

If you wish to purchase 

our school Spirit Wear 

you will need to set up a 

School Cash Online ac-

count if you do not al-

ready have one as we 

will not be accepting 

cash or cheques.  Orders 

will be accepted until 

April 14th.  Please note 

that orders may require  

6 - 8 weeks to arrive. 

Please see our website 

for ordering, prices, and 

instructions for setting 

up an account. 






